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MINUTES 
All Party Group on Climate Action 
30 September 2025   |  9:00 am – 9:30 am 
At: Virtual 
 
 
Chair: Danny Donnelly MLA 
Minutes: Nichola Hughes 
 
Members in attendance: Danny Donnelly MLA (Chair), John Blair MLA, Daniel McCrossan MLA, 
Peter McReynolds MLA. 
 
In attendance: Nichola Hughes. 
 
Apologies: Dr Steve Aiken MLA, Kellie Armstrong MLA, Harry Harvey MLA, Matthew O’Toole MLA 
 

1 Meeting admin 
1.1 Welcome  
 Danny Donnelly (DD), Chair, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
1.2 Apologies 
 Apologies were recorded. 
1.3 Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 Minutes of the previous AGM on 4 October 2024 were adopted: Proposed by John 

Blair MLA; Seconded by Steve Aiken MLA (via email).No matters arising from the 
minutes of the previous meeting. 

2 Election of Office Bearers 
 Nominations for Chair:  

• John Blair MLA 
 
Proposed by: Danny Donnelly; Seconded by Daniel McCrossan. 
John Blair accepted the nomination. No other nominations. No dissent. Motion 
carried. John Blair confirmed as Chair of the APG on Climate Action.  
 
Nominations for Vice-Chair:  

• Dr Steve Aiken OBE 
 
Proposed by: John Blair; Seconded by Peter McReynolds. 
Steve Aiken accepted the nomination prior to meeting. No other nominations. No 
dissent. Motion carried. Steve Aiken confirmed as Vice-Chair of the APG on 
Climate Action. 
 
Nominations for Secretary:  
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• Daniel McCrossan MLA 
 
Proposed by: Danny Donnelly; Seconded by John Blair. 
Daniel McCrossan accepted the nomination. No other nominations. No dissent. 
Motion carried. Daniel McCrossan confirmed as Secretary of the APG on Climate 
Action. 
 
John Blair (JB) took over as Chair, noting thanks to the Chair Danny Donnelly and 
Sustainable NI for providing secretariat support. 

3 AOB 
 JB noted the date of next meeting is Wednesday 12 November 2025, 12 – 

1pm. No further items of business. 
4 Close 
 JB thanked everyone for attending. Meeting closed at 9.15. 

 

 


